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January 26, 2005
The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200 

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

A proposed supplemental capital budget ordinance for $476,000 is enclosed for your review and consideration that contains a combination of appropriations.  This ordinance makes necessary expenditure and revenue adjustments to two existing projects:  1.  The Tashiro Kaplan building tenant improvements in King County leased space to be sub-leased by 4Culture (also known as the Cultural Development Authority), and  2.  The Joe’s Creek Basin Restoration project, approved in the 2005 Budget Ordinance.  

The Tashiro Kaplan building sub-lease agreement between King County and 4Culture requires $226,000 of additional budget authority to satisfy the King County 50% share of tenant improvement costs.  The agreement ensures July 1, 2005 4Culture occupancy and sub-lease payments for the Tashiro Kaplan space leased by King County.  The requested supplemental budget covers miscellaneous costs such as furniture, fixtures, equipment, relocation, a project contingency reserve and architecture and engineering fees.  The source of revenue backing for this expenditure budget proposal is the Current Expense (CX) Fund.  The budget authority necessary to transfer the CX revenue for this project is proposed in the CIP Fund Transfer section of the January 2005 operating budget omnibus ordinance.
The proposed supplemental ordinance includes a $250,000 REET I fund transfer to the Surface Water Management CIP Fund to provide revenue backing for the Joe’s Creek Basin Restoration project.  The Joe’s Creek Basin Restoration project expenditure budget was included in the 2005 Budget Ordinance.

Thank you for your consideration of this request.  If you have any questions regarding the Tashiro Kaplan Building supplemental budget, please call Calvin Hoggard, Manager, Real Estate Services Section, Facilities Management Division at (206) 205-5772.  If there are questions regarding the Joe’s Creek Basin Restoration project, please call Steve Oien, Finance and Administration Manager, Water and Land Resources Division at (206) 296-8339.
I certify that funds are available.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Scott White, Chief of Staff



  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Debora Gay, Deputy Director, Office of Management and Budget
Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)


Kathy Brown, Division Director, Facilities Management Division, DES


Pam Bissonnette, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)


John Bodoia, Chief Financial Officer, DNRP

Steve Oien, Fianance and Administration Manager, DNRP/WLRD

